
05 July 2023 

Reinstatement of BTRC Championship Points – John Powell 

Motorsport UK have reviewed the decision to deduct BTRC Championship points from Mr John 
Powell following a breach of C.1.1.4 and C.1.1.8 at Brands Hatch on 08 and 09 April 2023. 
Following this review, the ASN has hereby exercised National Competition Rule A.2.4 to reinstate 
the Championship points that were removed as Championship penalty points.  

Reason: Procedural Error in Judicial Decision 

Breaches of NCR C.1.1.4 and C.1.1.8 do not carry NCR penalty points. NCR C.2.1.5(iii) has been 
utilised in the Judicial decision to justify the application of penalty points and deduction of 
Championship points; however, this has been misinterpreted. The conduct displayed by Mr 
Powell and which has been punished does not fall under NCR C.2.1.5(iii).   

Yours Truly 

Jamie Champkin  
Regulatory Counsel & Disciplinary Officer 
Motorsport UK  


